MINUTES OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held at the Neetside Surgery, 
Monday 24th June 2013, at 6pm

Present:  Jonathan McConnell – Chair, Sue Lamble – Secretary, Amanda Baker, 
Mike Wreford, John Goacher, Gemma Sampson, Dr Mike Dowling and Melanie Chenoweth – Practice Manager

The Chair welcomed Gemma Sampson to the PPG as a new member
1.  MINUTES OF MEETING 11.3.2013

Minutes were agreed and signed by the Chair

2.  FEEDBACK OF CURRENT NEWS FROM THE SURGERY
a.  Stratton Hospital

The Surgery (including Dr Chris Lucas) continues to look after the patients in Stratton Hospital. Positive feedback has been received from the hospital and the Surgery havs been asked to continue providing this service for the foreseeable future.
b. New Trainee/Registrar
Training is going really well – MC commenting that the difficulty is getting the timetable to fit with Dr Dowling’s time and the rooms being available.  Dr Dowling felt that this was both an enjoyable and useful exercise, commenting that they ‘keep us on our toes!’ The current Registrar continues until the end of October, with another one starting in August. All agreed that the reputation being gained by the Surgery as a ‘Good teaching Practice’ was very positive. 
3.  UPDATE ON DEMENTIA NURSE

The Surgery now had a Dementia nurse who visited patients diagnosed with dementia, in their own homes - she also covers Boscastle and Camelford – this was going very well.  Positive feedback had been received from her with regards to Bude Memory Café, held in the Parkhouse Centre.  Self referrals can be made, but most referrals come through the Surgery.

4.  WHELLCHAIR ACCESS

MW commented that he had had difficulty getting his wife, who is in a wheelchair, to the Disabled Access door of the Surgery, as the access to the path, because of the way a car was parked, was made very difficult and dangerous.  MC replied that she had been liaising with the Methodist Chapel Caretaker with regards to this and that the matter was in hand.






Action: MC/Methodist Caretaker

5.  ADVERTISING

a.  Press Articles etc?

MC confirmed that the Surgery could not advertise in the local community – it should be limited to advertising within the Practice. It was suggested that newsletter could be handed out to patients, or sent by email – email addresses being obtained from within the Surgery via a slip of paper being given out to patients -  ‘Would you like to receive news about the Surgery -= please give your email address?’ 








Action: MC

b. ‘Doc Martin’ – Guest at Open Day?

Unfortunately, Martin Clunes was unavailable at present, due to filming – Dr Dowling confirming that he had not had a reply from Mr Clunes with regards to him being a guest at a planned Surgery ‘Open Day’.

6/7 DEALING WITH REQUESTS TO JOIN THE WORKING GROUP/VIRTUAL GROUP and VIRTUAL GROUP – HOW IS THIS GOING TO WORK, WHAT DO WE WANT THE VIRTUAL GROUP TO DO ETC

It had been felt that having a ‘Virtual Group’ would attract younger people, but this had not been the case, apart from Gemma Sampson, who had been welcomed onto the PPG at the beginning of the meeting.  
a. ‘Facebook’

It was suggested that the Practice have a ‘Facebook’ page, this being the favoured way of communicating by young people. Much reservation was expressed with regards to this by MC and Dr Dowling, but after assurances from members present, it was agreed that JM would help MC set up a page for the Surgery.  MC will speak to other Surgeries who have a Facebook Page.








Action: MC/JM/Dr Dowling

9. OTHER MATTERS RAISED
a.  GS agreed to help MW establish an email address








Action: MW/GS

b.  At a suggestion from MW the PPG Noticboard will be moved to the Central Pillar in the Waiting Room.







Action:  MW/MC

c. GS suggested that the Surgery have its own business cards – this was agreed








Action: MC

d. JM suggested that the Surgery should have its own bike stand, to be put in the space between the steps by the main door and the shed.  
MC to investigate suppliers








Action: MC

e. It was suggested that it would be useful (people like to know who they are dealing with) and welcoming if there were pictures of ‘whos who’ in the Surgery on the web site and/or a Team photo – e.g. Nurses etc. This was agreed








Action: Dr Dowling/MC

f. JG enquired what was the percentage of patients who did not have or did not have access to a computer, Dr Dowling replying that he felt around 80% of patients did have access to a PC. JG felt that it would be useful if there could be a card/small brochure produced by the Practice to be used as a Directory for useful numbers, e.g. contact numbers of District Nurses/Physiotherapist.  This list could be also included in the newsletter – which of course could be entered onto the proposed Facebook page! This was agreed by all present.







Action: MC/Dr Dowling

h. The Care and Quality Commission have started their inspection of local practices – at sometime the Neetside Surgery will be inspected
i. The next Patient Survey is due around September/October 2013 – this will be discussed at the September meeting of the PPG








Action: MC
9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

SEPTEMBER 9TH AT 6PM
Meeting closed at 7.12pm
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